St Winefride's Catholic Primary School Church Road, Manor Park, London E12 6HB. 020 8478 0510 info@st-winefrides.newham.sch.uk

Spring 2017

6th January 2017

School Games Award



We are delighted to let you know that we have been awarded the Sainsbury's School Games Gold Award for the second year in a row. This is a testament to all the hard work all of the staff at St Winefride's put into teaching the children PE.

Safeguarding and Football

We are sure you have heard about the historical abuse suffered by children football clubs. West Ham Foundation, who are our partners in teaching football and PE have issued a statement which is reprinted in full over the following pages. Please be assured safety of your children is that the paramount concern and we hope the following letter will reassure you.



Tennis Before School Club

There are still places available for the Tennis Before School Club. If your children would like to attend the five week course costs £20.00. Please see Mr Savin if you require a form.

Archery and Handball Clubs

We are looking at ways of providing more extracurricular clubs for the children. We have been offered the opportunity of a coach coming into school to take a Handball class after school and also an Archery class before school. The cost per child would be £4.00 per session and would need to be paid in advance for the whole of a half term. Unfortunately if there are not enough children able to attend the clubs will not be able to go ahead. A letter giving more details will be sent home next week.

Mr Savin - PE Coordinator













